
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
regarding 

CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT, PLN2014-00028: MODIFICATIONS TO 
EXISTING CONDITIONAL USE PERMITS (Extension To 2018) – 

ALTAMONT WINDS INC. 
Meeting to Adopt Resolutions for the 

CERTIFICATION OF THE SUPPLEMENTAL ENVIRONMENTAL 
IMPACT REPORT FOR SAID PERMIT MODIFICATIONS 

and  
APPROVAL OF SAID PERMIT MODIFICATIONS 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Alameda County Board of Supervisors will hold 
a public hearing to consider adoption of two resolutions consistent with the Board’s 
March 24, 2015 motions to approve the application of Altamont Winds Inc. (AWI) to 
extend for three (3) years, through October 31, 2018, beyond their current expiration date 
of October 31, 2015, making appropriate Findings of Significant Impacts of the project, 
adopting a Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program (MMRP) and adopting a 
Statement of Overriding Considerations, and to certify the Supplemental Environmental 
Impact Report (SEIR) for the project, for 828 turbines owned and operated by AWI with 
a rated capacity of approximately 85.8 megawatts (MW), located throughout the 14,436-
acre Alameda County portion of the Altamont Pass Wind Resource Area (APWRA), in 
the eastern portion of Alameda County, adjacent to Interstate I-580. 

The March 24, 2015 motions, and the resolutions to be adopted at this hearing, also serve 
to:  1) deny the appeal of Audubon California from the decision of the East County Board 
of Zoning Adjustments (EBZA) on February 2, 2015 to certify the SEIR, thereby 
certifying the SEIR; and 2) grant the appeal by AWI from the decision of the EBZA on 
February 2, 2015 to deny the application, thereby approving the CUP extensions. 

IF YOU CHALLENGE the County’s action in court, you may be limited to only those 
issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in writ-
ten correspondence delivered to the Board of Supervisors at or prior to the public hearing.   

SAID PUBLIC HEARING will be held on Tuesday, May 5, 2015 beginning at 1:00 
p.m., in the Board Chambers of the Alameda County Board of Supervisors, 1221 Oak 
Street, fifth floor, Oakland, California. 

ALL PERSONS INTERESTED in this matter may appear and be heard at this hearing. 
If you have any questions please contact the Planning Department at (510) 670-5400. 

ANIKA CAMPBELL-BELTON 
CLERK OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
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